MASTERS CLUB HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION
MINUTES OF REGULAR BOARD MEETING

Date: November 8, 2022          Time:   6:30 p.m.                          Location: 2923 Masters Court
Call to Order

· Confirmation of Quorum
· Board Members Present:  Tom Holm, Dineen Lavelle,  Jamie Hahl, Debbie Stewart, Frank Zucco 
· Committee Chairs Present:    
· Residents in Attendance:   
· Acceptance of October Minutes  
· Review and approval of Financial Report 
· Updated Reserve Study for 2022 was completed and approved by the Board.
Treasurer's Report

Debbie reviewed monthly expenditures, shown below.  A complete Financial Report may be obtained by request to the MCHOA treasurer, Debbie Stewart.   The financial report was approved. 
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October 2022 Treasurer’s Report
1) Current Bank Account Balances: CITY WIDE BANK

OPERATING ACCOUNT AS OF 10/31/2022
 $29,467.62
RESERVE ACCOUNT AS OF      10/31/2022
 $23,971.36
STATUTORY RESERVE AS OF  10/31/2022
 $50,000.00
TOTAL CASH $103,438.98

2) Income: 

   Month 
     YTD
October Revenue

 $   6,686.00
 $ 62,746.00
October Expenses
 $ 13,943.00
 $ 60,901.00
Net Income 
-  
 $ (7,257.00)
 $   1,845.00
*Colorado law. C.R.S. 38-33.3-209.5(1)(b)(IX) provides that a Reserve Study Policy must be put in place by HOAs.  The MCHOA Reserve Study determined we must keep $50,000 in savings for emergencies.

3) DELINQUENT ACCOUNTS:
There is one delinquent account with a balance of $115.60
Submitted by Debbie Stewart, Treasurer

Reports

Landscaping Committee **
Sprinklers have been blown out for the season.  CO Pump has not shown up. Wally will continue communications with them. A wire had been cut at the entrance that needs repair.
Architectural Control Committee
A violation letter has been sent to one homeowner for a dead tree with beetlekill. 30 days to be removed. 
Fence

Repairs have been completed on posts.
Golf Course 

Nothing new to report. 
Social Committee
Christmas Party to be held 12/03/2022  4:00 – 8:00 pm at 3120 Masters Point. The Sutherland’s will be hosting.
Please bring a favorite snack to share and some type of beverage.
Homeowners Issues and Concerns

A homeowner brought up that Plum Creek Masters issued a budget for Christmas lights increasing from 23,000 to 30,000 with a current expense of 5,100 and suggested we opt out of the Plum Creek Masters HOA. The Board had previously discussed the topic and found out that LCM attended a meeting held by Altitude Community Law. Opting out of Plum Creek Masters may require 67% of homeowner’s signatures of both Masters Club and Plum Creek. This would include legal process and fees. The board will not pursue this option at this time.. Anyone interested in heading a committee for further investigation, please let us know.
New Business
Letters for the Annual Meeting and Budget Ratification were sent out by LCM.
Old Business
Waste Management submitted a new proposal for our trash and recycling services and the Board approved the new contract starting January 1, 2023, through 2027. Our last contract was for 3 years, this new contract is a 5-year contract. There is no increase for homeowners for the 2023 budget.
Meeting Closure
· Next meeting: Annual/Budget Ratification -  December 5, 2022, 6:00 PM at the Castle Rock Library, 

100 S. Wilcox St.
· Motion made and carried to adjourn
